Har-Brack Class of '63 August/September Newsletter

Okay, I said I would combine July and August into one newsletter. Then I started getting more news from and about classmates. I talked to Joan Wolfe Hetrick shortly after she had a Watchman implanted. It is not a pacemaker, but designed to reduce strokes and allow patients to go off or reduce blood thinner medications. See < https://www.watchman.com/en-us-hcp/about-the-procedure.html if you want more information. As more classmates are suffering strokes, it's important information to know about.

Carol Lloyd Mitchell also let me know that she saw an obituary for Bonnie Teeters (Class of '62) that mentioned she was preceded in death by our classmate Marjorie Teeters Fish. I could find no other information.

Apparently Bob Wygonik died last year, but there is no obituary.

Luckily, we found Darwin Stivenson. He has a new address and phone #. The email we had for him is his son's. It's a good time to remind all to keep us updated so we don't lose you.

Another reminder is about our 60th reunion and that there's been a change of venue to the Praha Hotel. The reunion will be held on the **same day, September 30,** at the **same time**, 1:00 to 5:00 PM, at the **Praha Hotel** in Tarentum. Some of you may have been there for the last reunion. See < https://prahahotel-pa.com/>.

If planning to attend and have not called **Donna Helgert Sushynski at (412) 860-**

8778 to make reservations please do call no later than September 1.

We also need names of significant others who will be attending, including Garrett Hloznik, if he's still coming. The committee needs names for name tags and a count for cupcakes.

There will be live entertainment by classmate Joe Zagst and his new bride, Donna. He wrote: I sing at least once each week at various locations. Donna is now singing with me. We have at least 50 songs planned to play that day.

Richard Fishkin said he's coming to the reunion. He also asked if there are any historians in the class and would they be interested in doing a walking tour of Tarentum starting at 11AM before the reunion? If so, they can get in touch with him. His number is (412)856-7723. (More details to follow next month.)



For people needing handicap access to the Praha entrance, see pictures Jim Horneman sent. He said there's easy access for wheelchairs. The door and garage door are on the Corbett Street side.





